









     December 1, 2017







Dear Families,

Last week at this time we were all enjoying our Thanksgiving holidays, and now, a few days later, we are thinking of Advent and Christmas.  Our main focus in Kindergarten this month will be preparing our hearts for the coming of Jesus. We have been talking about doing kind acts and when we do, we put a piece of “hay” in a manger for Jesus.  We also discussed our needs vs wants.  We began our trip around the world on our magic carpet to see how other countries celebrate Christmas.  Our first stop was Sweden ~ please ask your child about their customs.   We will emphasize that children all over the world prepare for and celebrate the birth of Jesus in many different ways and with many different customs.  If any of you have any Christmas customs or traditions from other countries that you could share with the children, please contact one of us.  Any books or artifacts about Christmas in other countries would also be most welcome.  
We will be having low-key Christmas parties in our classrooms on Thursday, Dec. 21st.  We will have a treat and, of course, ...... open presents!  The children really seem to enjoy sharing a gift with a classmate at this party.  Would you please send a wrapped, $3-$5 gift to school  during the week of Dec. 4-11th ?  This little gift should be suitable for a boy or girl.  Please sign the card:  To a Friend, from (your child's name).  We will put all gifts in a grab bag and enjoy the surprise of a gift from a class friend.  

Many, many thanks for all of your help at such a hectic time of the year.  A special thanks for all the extra supplies for  “Christmas Around the World”. We wish  time was not so short as there are so many wonderful activities to choose from.  Please contact us if you have any questions or concerns about our busy December days!  Did you hear???  Mrs. Curtin’s Gingerbread Man ran off on Thursday and we ran around the whole school looking for him!  We found him in the teacher’s lunchroom and he had gingerbread cookies for all of us!  Yummy!
With Winter coming – please make sure your child comes to school prepared to go outside every day. Coats that they can zip, boots, hats, mittens that they can put on themselves (ALL LABELED) and a LARGE REUSEABLE BAG ( LIKE A REUSEABLE GROCERY SHOPPING BAG)  THAT ALL ITEMS CAN FIT INTO FOR STORAGE.  
Sincerely,
Mary Curtin & Carol Albertini

Reminders:
· Dec. 1 – Parents Night Out!

· Dec. 2 – Report Cards available on Teacherease
· Dec. 8 – All School Mass 8:30

· Dec. 11 – Gift for classmate due
· Dec. 15 – K4 and K5 Advent Program will be held in the church 12:00 noon

· Dec. 21 – Advent Prayer Service 10:45

· Dec. 21 – Half Day – Early Dismissal at 11:30
· Dec. 22-29 – No School – Christmas Break

 Please send in any assigned supplies that were checked off on “Trip Around the World” if you have not done so. Thanks!
.
